TO: Mrs. Gurley, Global Studies and World Languages Academy Coordinator
FROM: Rachael Njuki, Tallwood High School senior

DATE: February 24, 2012

SUBJECT: Senior Project
My senior project seeks to answer the question, “How does America’s exportation of electronic waste affect the countries of China, India, and Ghana?”  Research from environmental NGO’s has revealed that the effects of America’s exportation of electronic waste are varied and far-reaching.  When American consumers purchase, then dispose of, tons of electronics a year, they do not realize that this waste is not recycled at home, but in dumping grounds in countries as far away as China, India, and Ghana.  Through research done by the Basel Action Network, the authority on monitoring and exposing abuses of electronic waste dumping, as well as annual reports from The World Bank and Green Peace, we know that the legally dubious practice affects nearly all areas of life for millions of people in developing nations.  Research from these sources show that those who work in these dumping grounds not only harm themselves through lack of protection against chemicals and the inhaling of fumes, but also harm the environment through the processes used to extract precious materials from the waste.  
My Action
For my action, I plan to host an event at the Central Library where I will show a 23 minute documentary on the issue, have a guest speaker from the Virginia Aquarium speak on their recycling events, and make a petition available for the guests to sign.  I feel that this would achieve the important goal of spreading the word on the issue of exportation of electronic waste.  
Part of the reason America’s companies are allowed to continue to export their waste overseas in such large quantities is because there is a lack of awareness about the issue.  The purpose of my event is not only to inform, but to motivate those who attend to take action by spreading the word themselves and signing my petition.   
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